
SENATE BILL REPORT
SB 5197

As Reported by Senate Committee On:
Health Care, February 6, 2017

Title:  An act relating to requiring additional security review of the all payer claims database.

Brief Description:  Requiring additional security review of the all payer claims database.

Sponsors:  Senators Becker, Rivers, Cleveland, Brown and Bailey.

Brief History:  
Committee Activity:  Health Care:  1/24/17, 2/06/17 [DP-WM].

Brief Summary of Bill

� Requires the lead organization and data vendor for the all-payer claims 
database to submit information annually to ensure the data systems are 
secure.

SENATE COMMITTEE ON HEALTH CARE

Majority Report:  Do pass and be referred to Committee on Ways & Means.
Signed by Senators Rivers, Chair; Becker, Vice Chair; Cleveland, Ranking Minority 

Member; Kuderer, Assistant Ranking Minority Member; Bailey, Conway, Keiser, Mullet, 
O'Ban and Walsh.

Staff:  Mich'l Needham (786-7442)

Background:  The 2014 Legislature directed the Office of Financial Management (OFM) to 
establish a statewide all-payer health care claims database to support transparent public 
reporting of health care information.  OFM has since received two federal grants to support 
the development and implementation of the all-payer claims database.  A second procurement 
effort in 2016 was successful in identifying the Center for Health Systems Effectiveness at 
Oregon Health and Sciences University as the lead organization and Onpoint Health Data as 
the data vendor.  Onpoint Health Data has four decades of experience designing, 
constructing, managing and analyzing a wide array of health care databases, including the 
development of the first multi-payer claims database initiated in Maine in 1994, and has 
since implemented seven statewide databases.
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This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not a part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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The Office of the Chief Information Officer conducted a procurement to require an outside 
quality assurance review for the project development, and was required to complete a review 
to ensure the database systems have robust security methods in place.   

Summary of Bill:  The Office of the Chief Information Officer must collect detailed 
information from the all-payer claims database lead organization and data vendor to allow an 
annual review of the security methods.  The office must report its findings annually to OFM 
and the Legislature.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Available.

Creates Committee/Commission/Task Force that includes Legislative members:  No.

Effective Date:  Ninety days after adjournment of session in which bill is passed.

Staff Summary of Public Testimony:  PRO:  It is a paramount duty to ensure the data we 
collect in the All-Payer Claims Database is protected and that the most private information is 
protected.  

Persons Testifying:  PRO:  Senator Randi Becker, Prime Sponsor.

Persons Signed In To Testify But Not Testifying:  No one.
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